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  Church  Office Hours: 

January hours will include Sunday 

(after service)1:30-3:30pm;  Thurs, 

& Friday 9:30a-3:00p, as well as 

additional remote work and music/

rehearsal hours.   

Email for quickest response or call 

during office hours above. 

Sunday Worship Services 

• Sanctuary Service 10:15am 

•     Worship service available           

          online at 2:00 pm via     

          Facebook & Vimeo 

• Communion is held on the 1st 

Sunday of each month. 
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Whenever you cross my mind, I thank my God for you and  
for the gift of knowing you.  

            -Philippians 1:3  (The Voice) 

A Happy New Year to all of you! 

As the year draws to a close, it’s often a time filled with tradition and 
several years ago, I created a personal tradition of my own. As the 
new year approaches, I set aside some quiet time to reflect on the 
past year. It’s not about critiquing myself or others, nor is it about an-
alyzing successes or failures. This is not a practice to boost productivi-
ty or performance; instead, it’s a dedicated moment to express grati-
tude. I take the time to give thanks for the blessings in my life, for 
the people who have touched me, for the things that matter most to 
me, and for the small, often overlooked joys that make me smile each 
day. 

The year ahead will bring significant changes, but before that begins, 
I want to pause and offer my heartfelt thanks to you -this faith com-
munity -for who you are and all that you do. 

Thank you to those of you who have shown me, and others, love and 
care -who have brought me peace in times of worry, lovingly chal-
lenged me when I’ve been too certain, encouraged me in moments of 
frustration, comforted me in times of pain, and made me laugh and 
smile when I needed it most. 

Thank you to all who quietly serve; washing, cleaning, and polishing; 
who move furniture and then help move it back; who climb the tower 
stairs; who decorate and undecorate; who carry out the trash and sort 
the recycling. 

Thank you to those who contribute to the Food Pantry, who prepare 
meals, serve, and clean up, whether it’s here at Lakeview or it’s when 
we go into the community to feed, house, and support those in need. 

Thank you to all who show up to do the work—those who usher, read 
scriptures, prepare communion, spread mulch, haul equipment, rake 
leaves, weed the garden, and lead worship through song, perfor-
mance, and participation. Thank you for the love and care you pour 
into our children and families. 



CYF  (Children, Youth and Family Ministry) 
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I hope you all had a wonderful holiday!  I want to start with a huge thank you 
to everyone who participated in, helped with and supported the Christmas 
play this year.  Kiddos - you were great!  Faith and I are so so proud of you.  
Enjoy your holiday breaks - Sunday School will be back at it on January 5th.  
Until then I have a gentle challenge for you all as we move into the new year.  
We hear a lot about resolutions and changes people want to make this time of 
year, but what if, this year, we try something a little different?  Instead of focusing on what you 
want to change - try picking a one word theme for your year.  I picked up this idea a few years ago 
from Gretchen Rubin, a writer and podcaster that I really like, and she says, “To pick your own 
one-word theme, try brainstorming a list of possibilities, or just pay attention to a particular word 
or concept that resonates with you. Your word might be a noun, a verb, or an adjective. There’s 
no wrong way to pick as long as it’s meaningful to you.”   We will do more with these themes in 
Sunday School in January and we can’t wait to hear all your ideas! 

To get started, you might ask yourself a few Know Yourself Better questions:  

What do you want more (or less) of in your life? (Peace? Satisfaction? Movement?) 

What are you curious about? (Adventure? Mystery? Pathways?) 

What word has special power or significance? (Peacock? Rally? Bounce?) 

The start of a new year has always been a time when we think and talk about change and this year 
I find myself really thinking on what change means for me, for us at Lakeview and in the world.  I 
keep coming back to the paradox of Theseus’s Ship.  In his work Parallel Lives, Plutarch tells how 
after Theseus returned from Crete, after slaying the Minotaur, the Athenians kept his ship as a 
monument of sorts.  In order to preserve the ship, the Athenians would replace any piece when it 
started to show weathering or decay with new and stronger timbers.  Eventually, this would mean 
that the ship would be composed of entirely new materials - setting up the paradox - is it still The-
seus’s ship?   

People have been puzzling over and debating this ever since, but right now the part of this para-
dox that really stands out to me is that each plank is not what makes Theseus’s ship meaningful 
for the Athenians.  While every individual plank, every wooden bolt, every groove and oar is im-
portant and meaningful, the ship as a whole and what it stands for is what the Athenians are truly 
preserving.  The value of this ship to them is in its meaning - not its materials.   

Lakeview is like that, for me, every single human who has come in contact with Lakeview at any 
moment is part of making this family what it is today and what it will be in the future, but there is 
some special, ineffable spark that is quintessentially Lakeview that remains unchanged, even as it 
shifts.  The heart of this community is strong, beautiful and focused - and I am so excited for what 
is going to look like as we move forward.  As you think of your personal one-word themes for this 
year - I invite you to also think of what a one-word theme for Lakeview might be… Change, sure… 
Horizon, maybe… Family, getting closer… I can’t wait to hear your ideas. 

Here’s to a new year, surrounded by people we love. 

Corey McOsker-Nieman (Children, Youth & Family Ministry) 

Faith Colwell  (Childcare Lead) 

Be sure to check out photos from the Christmas Play on page 10! 
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Leslie (friend of Pam’s)  

Adrienne (friend of Lisa Barrows) 

The Madden Family 

Katie & John (the Overholt family) 

Karen Baumann & Larry 

Katha Kievit 

Cindy Wood 

Jan Gaalaas 

 

The Alkire Family  

Louise (Pam’s MIL) 

Mac McKenzie  

Ernie & Karen (friend of Pam’s) 

Ed McEleney  

Esther Friedhoff  

The Paul Family  

FROM TODD’S DESK…..continued 

PRAYER REQUESTS 

2 Pam Massung 

7   Ethan Mark 

10 Henry Paul 

11 DJ Yazell 

15 Barb Hobe 

15  Steven Mays 

15 Katha Kievit 

20  Roman Cange 

20  Brey Cange 

29 Donna Maile 

30 David Kronenberger 

Thank you to those who count, record, and administer; to those who bake, cook, and brew; who 
meet, plan, make payments, and make phone calls; who refresh, update, and share the news. 

Thank you for the love, passion, and generosity you bring to this church; for the time, talent, and 
treasure you offer so freely, and for the creative ways you share your gifts. 

Thank you for your willingness to love, to ask questions, to reflect honestly, and to embrace 
transformation. 

I am deeply grateful to have been a part of this community over the years as together we strive to 
do justice, love kindness, and walk humbly with our God. 

God’s Peace to You All,  

Pastor Todd  
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2024 Giving Statements will be issued electronically in January. Watch your 
email (and check your spam box) for email from Pushpay. If you would prefer to 
receive a printed copy, just let the office know (via email or voicemail) if you 
would like to pick it up or have it mailed to you, and we would be happy to do 
so.  

In January Lakeview UCC and the Lakeview Foundation will both be having their an-
nual meetings. We will be discussing a number of issues, including an update on call-
ing an interim minister and the upcoming budget, so we hope you will be able to take 
part.  More details will be made available in the coming days, so please stay tuned. 

January 12, 2025-'Un-Hanging of the Greens' 

While we love the way the sanctuary looks when decorated for the Christmas season, 
it is the time when we need to 'undeck the halls', so we hope you will join us after 
the service on Sunday January 12th as we take down the tree and the decorations and 
get them put away. Please mark your calendars and plan on joining us for the 
'unhanging of the greens.' 

Our January Lunch n Learn, which will be held on January 12th following the 
“unhanging of the greens”, provides an opportunity to learn more about the in-
clusive housing mission of Hope Homes with our guest speaker, Sarah Plasters.   
We’ll also hear from our Executive Council with information on the pastor search 
process. Sign-up is in the lobby. Bring some food to share, if you can; but always 
remember that All Are Welcome, even if it is a last minute decision.  

Sign Up to Help With Worship and Fellowship—WE NEED YOU! 

In case you have missed it, there is a sign-up sheet on the table in the lobby where 
you are encouraged to volunteer for Sundays. We are in need of greeters, scripture 
readers, help with Communion preparation/serving, and providing and/or serving re-
freshments/doing cleanup after worship.   

HOLIDAY THANK YOU: A big thank you goes out to Karen Baumann, Joyce Anderson, 
Lisa Barrows, and Rosemary Ennis, who sponsored the ladies At REM Homes next 
door, providing wonderful gifts and Christmas cheer to them!  We are blessed to 
have such a continuously generous congregation! 

Thank You! Gracias! Merci! Asante! 

The Lakeview staff would like to take a moment to thank you all for your con-
tinued love and support. We are blessed to serve here and to be part of this 
wonderful community! Your generous Christmas gifts this year were a great 
blessing and we want to offer our thanks and appreciation. We look forward to 
another exciting year together and wish you all a Happy New Year! 



We’re so grateful for all of those who share their gifts with us each 
week.  If you are thinking of joining the chancel or bell choirs in the 

New Year, we’d love to have you with us! We’re always looking for individuals and small groups 
interested in blessing us with special music performances as well.   
Email Natalie at: info@lakeviewucc.com  

Thanks to all those who help make our Advent (and beyond) services extra special! 
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PLEASE HELP WITH FELLOWSHIP ACTIVITIES AFTER CHURCH!   
Many hands make light work!!   

For years, Carol Peterson has taken the lead on making coffee, bringing in 
refreshments, and doing clean-up after “coffee hour.”  She has also purchased supplies or asked 
Natalie to order them. Great thanks to Carol for filling this role!!  It’s just one of many, many 
ways that Carol and Todd will be missed. 

 Kristin Jordan has taken up the reins of coordinating the preparation of coffee and refreshments 
on most Sunday mornings, but she cannot be there every week; and we should not expect one 
person to fill this role. Thank you, Kristin, for stepping up!  Great thanks to those who have 
signed up to bring in refreshments in recent months, but we need more people to sign up to as-
sure we always have something to offer children and adults after the service. 

 If it is your Sunday to provide the refreshments, please check to be sure that the refreshment 
table is being set up and coffee is made before church begins.  Remaining after church, if possi-
ble, to help clean up and wash cups and coffee pots would be greatly appreciated as well.  (Even 
if Kristin is there, she would greatly appreciate help with both set-up and clean-up.)  And 
PLEASE, if something needs to be purchased, leave a note for Natalie to be sure items are or-
dered. 

 Refreshments can be anything you might choose to provide!  Sugar content is not always neces-

sary—at least from an adult point of view. �      -Submitted by Linda Overholt 
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ACTION IN MISSION—(A.I.M.) 

  

     November Mission Total- The Christmas Fund:  $1415.00 
      

JANUARY DONATIONS FOR KINGS FOOD PANTRY: 

January is “Restock the Pantry” Month 

• Canned and Boxed 
Food of any kind 

Just look for the barrels in the 
church lobby. Thank you for your 
generosity and the positive impact 
you continue to make in our com-
munity for those in need.  

Queen City Kitchen is our January Mission of the Month 

The AIM Committee continues to support serving meals, lunch now instead of 
breakfast, at Queen City Kitchen in Walnut Hills.  Lakeview Church supports this 
mission by being “Weekend Warriors, “meaning serving meals on Saturday or Sun-

day.  The kitchen serves hot meals three days a week, but supplying meals on weekends stretches 
the budget, so local groups like churches fill in the food gaps on weekends.  It is rewarding work! 

Lakeview has been supporting this effort for about 14 years.  We shop for, prepare, and serve the 
food, and together with the staff, clean up.   

Last year they had to relocate the kitchen because the old location on Gilbert Avenue was demol-
ished to build a veterans’ home.  Walnut Hills Baptist Church graciously offered their kitchen and 
dining room facilities to QCK.  It is working out well, meshing the church and kitchen schedules, 
and improving the kitchen facilities.    

No one wants to rely on a soup kitchen for daily sustenance, but there are many in this changing 
neighborhood who just don’t have the means to get all they need.  Many are just down on their 
luck.  Many suffer from physical and mental conditions that may keep them from being self-
sufficient. Grocery stores are not close, not in walking distance for some.  Some are homeless.  
Some just lack the financial means, the psychological capacity or basic life skills to provide them-
selves with a meal. Many express their thanks; others give a blank stare and head to the dining 
room, but they eat with gusto.  

If you would like to volunteer, the future dates are: 

January 18 (We usually serve on the fourth Saturday, but not in January.) 
 March 22 May 24 July 26 September 27 November 22 

Contact Ruth McCormack at Lakeview to volunteer.  Thanks! 

We (you) help support this Lakeview mission with our donations for our bi-monthly meal, so please 
give generously.  Your donations are appreciated.   
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ACTION IN MISSION—(A.I.M.)….Continued  
FAMILY PROMISE VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

Lakeview made a commitment several years ago to assist host church St. Pat’s Episcopal 
Church in Lebanon during their rotation week, and Lakeview handles Monday nights. This 
happens 4 times a year at the renovated facility on 600 Columbus Rd. in Lebanon. 

Next Date:  Monday, January 27, 2025  

Volunteers are needed to:  

—Provide a dish for the evening meal (4 volunteers). 

—Host the families during evening hours (about 5:15 p.m. to about 8:45 p.m.)—2 volunteers 
needed. This involves helping to set out dinner and clean up, as well as hanging out with the 
guests and maybe doing activities with the kids  (bring a craft or art project if you wish, de-
pending on the ages of the children).  

—Spend the night—2 volunteers needed.  You will have your own space to sleep.  There are 
no real duties except to make sure everyone is accounted for and be there in case any emer-
gencies occur (you will have emergency contact numbers).  In the morning you are free to 
leave as soon as you need to.  

Following Date:  Monday, March 31, 2025 

We have a quick follow up date, so if you cannot help in January, please consider this March 
date. 

Please let Ellen Abel (ellenabel1016@gmail.com; 513-967-5022) know if you can help out! 
Support will be provided for those who have and have not done this before.  It is a great and 
eye opening experience, allowing you to put your faith and values into action. Thank you for 
your continued support of this mission! 

Volunteer Update 
Check out these great photos from the Washington UCC Gifts to the Manger setup on 12/14. Rev 
Melissa Stephens is the one holding the yellow sweater. Community gifts distribution was 12/15. 
Our October mission offering helped to make this possible.  Lunch for volunteers donated by 
Camp Washington Chili.  -submitted by Linda Overholt 
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AS WE LIGHT THE WAY– JANUARY 2025 

2025 Lakeview Capital Campaign 

https://form.jotform.com/232774737198168 

For everyone’s convenience, we are offering an electronic version of our Steward-
ship Pledge card.  You can fill out your 2025 Stewardship Pledge using 
either the QR code or the link above and help us save some paper (and 
stamps).  If you prefer, you can pick up a paper pledge card in person 

in the narthex on Sunday, or request one via mail by calling or emailing the church of-
fice at any time.   

Electronic Pledging  Still Available Stewardship Moment 

Greetings from the Capital Campaign Committee!  As you may be aware, we 
“lit the lamp” on January 16, 2022 to officially begin the Capital Campaign to 
pay for the second mortgage from the Cornerstone Fund.  Remember, it is 
never too late to complete an Intention-to –Give card. Every single one counts toward our goal!   
If you are new to Lakeview, there is an opportunity for you to pledge on the 2025 pledge 
cards. 

There is good news as the actual amount of the loan now stands at $17,900.84 (as of December 
2nd) since we have been making a monthly payment of $1,043.29 and we borrowed less than the 
anticipated amount.  Also, Lakeview has received $157,777.17 in gifts to the campaign as of De-
cember 8th.  THANK YOU!! 

There was an additional balloon payment of $20,000 paid toward the principal on May 3, 2022 
through funds we receive from the Burgett Estate. Also, Executive Council authorized an addition-
al balloon payment of $40,000.00 which was credited to the mortgage on September 1, 2022. An 
additional $20,000.00 was invested with the Cornerstone Fund. That investment matured earning 
$98.74 interest and has been deposited in the checking account to make part of the balloon pay-
ment in April.  The 2024 balloon payment of $40,000 was sent to Cornerstone Fund on April 
28, 2024 and was applied to the remaining principal.  

Each month in the LINK we will be giving you an update on our progress.  You can also look for the 
Lamp post in Natalie’s office.  The small white board attached to it shows the total amount col-
lected. The total amount pledged as of October 10, 2023 is $145,120.18.  AWESOME! 

If you have any questions or comments, please direct them to the committee: 
Karen Baumann, Corey Nieman, and Pastor Todd. 

Together we can do this, Lakeview friends and family.  Help light the way! 

It is our hope that we can pay off the remaining balance on this loan early in 2025.  Prayerful-
ly consider a gift to The Capital Campaign Fund to make this happen. 

https://form.jotform.com/232774737198168


We begin introductions of those who joined Lakeview UCC in covenant on November 
10, 2024 

Kristin Jordan first attended Lakeview in January, 2024 on one of the coldest days 
of 2024. She quickly jumped in and began to make her presence known at the 
church by assisting in all kinds of ways.  She was a part of the weeding brigade in 
the spring and summer.  She assists regularly with serving Sunday refreshments and 
set up and clean up for that as well as for Lunch and Learn.  She has even defrosted 
(de-iced!!) the refrigerator in the warming kitchen twice. She was a participant on the mission 
trip to southeastern Kentucky in August. If there is a job to be done, Kristin is always willing and 
eager to assist. 

Kristin grew up in Johannesburg, South Africa where her parents and brother still live.  She also 
has a sister who lives in the United States.  She originally came to the U.S. to work as a nanny.  
These days she supports herself by cleaning and assisting others with various household chores. 
She lives in Maineville with Julie Peterson and enjoys being “Aunt Kristin” to Otis, Julie’s cat.   

When not volunteering in various ways, Kristin likes cooking and finds joy in spending time out-
doors. 

Kristin attended a United Methodist church while growing up.  She came to Lakeview due to its 
proximity to her residence and felt very welcome and comfortable. She has developed close ties 
with many members of the church who feel enriched by knowing her.  

We are very grateful that Kristin has chosen to formalize her relationship with Lakeview UCC by 
becoming a member.                           

~ Submitted by Linda Overholt 

Kristin Jordan 
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Getting to Know You

Scout Troop 617
If you haven't had a chance yet, take a look at the newly installed Peace Poles between 
the church and Fellowship Hall. This was an Eagle Scout project led by scout Max 
Warnecke of Troop 617, with special thanks to Steve Friedhoff, the Scouts, and Dave 
Maile for assisting with the work and planning, and to Natalie for handling the ordering.  

After much discussion, we chose eight languages for the poles, based on our community and the 
most common languages in the world.  English and Spanish are there because so many people in 
the Americas speak one or the other.  We chose the Myaamia Language because of the history of 
the Miami peoples in the region.  We chose Swahili because of Lakeview's connection with Ken-
ya.  The other four languages are: Chinese, Hebrew, Arabic, and Hindi.   

-Submitted by Sandee McAlpine 



Our small group of adults (most of us from Lakeview) is ready to welcome a family of refugees 
through the Welcome Corps program, created by the U.S. government in January 2023. A refugee 
family is vetted by the U.S. State Department, and they go through many steps, often waiting 
years to be offered refugee status to enter the U.S. We expect a family to be assigned to us in the 
next month or so. 

Each of us in the sponsor group is contributing funds and time to support the resettlement of this 
family in Cincinnati. 

We also need YOUR HELP with additional funds to support this family as they seek and gain em-
ployment, sign up for social services, enroll in schools, obtain medical care, learn how to use pub-
lic transportation, attend English language classes, and all that is required to become self-
sufficient and engaged members of this community. 

Funds will support rental of an apartment for at least three months, purchase of new bedding and 
linens, as well as purchase  of all the basic kitchen, bathroom, bedroom, and living room setup, 
including furniture and supply needs.   

The family will need clothing, food, household supplies, laundry detergent, medical supplies - 
look around your home and imagine starting with nothing, and imagine what will be needed by 
this family to live here. They will need cell phones and  service, internet service, a laptop. Ta-
bles, chairs, lights. The list is long. With your and our help together, we can kindly welcome one 
immigrant refugee family and enable them to live in our community. 

If you have, or know of someone nearby who has used furniture in GOOD condition, bed frames, 
lights, kitchen table and chairs, kitchen equipment, dishes, etc., please contact Donna Maile.  We 
can arrange to pick up or receive items from you.   

Donna's email is maile.donna@gmail.com,  cell: (513) 515-8841 

THANK YOU for considering support to welcome a family to live in Cincinnati! 
Donna & Dave Maile, Linda Overholt, Jody McOsker, and Kevin Grannan 

Donations can be made via Lakeview UCC– be sure to mark your envelope or check “for Welcome Corps”, 

or electronically via Pushpay via the app or by scanning the qr code above. 
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Christmas Play Photos Check out these photos from this year’s Christmas Play, “The 
Best Christmas Story”, written by Corey McOsker-Nieman. 

mailto:maile.donna@gmail.com
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Lakeview United Church of Christ Profit & Loss Budget vs. Actual 

January through November 2024 
 

    Jan-Nov 2024 Budget $ Over Budget % of Budget 

Ordinary Income/Expense Income 

 Income 

  40000—Operating Income 269,237.48   263,562.33 5,675.15 102.2% 

 Total Income 269,237.48 263,562.33 5,675.15 102.2% 

  

 Expense 

  60000—Employee Expenses 126,270.13  125,402.85 867.28 100.7% 

  50000—Operating Expenses 65,168.08  71,383.33 -6,215.25 91.3% 

  72070—Cornerstone Mortgage 96,529.44  56,529.44 40,000.00 170.8% 

 Total Expense 287,967.65  253,315.62 34,652.03 113.7% 

Net Ordinary Income -18,730.17  10,246.71 -28,976.88 -182.8% 

Net Income -18,730.17       10,246.71     -28,976.88   -182.8% 

  

 

Checking Account Balance as of 11/30/24    $22,079.11 

Savings Account Balance as of  11/30/24      $16,117.41 

 

Cornerstone Mortgage #1 Balance as of 12/1/24:  $591,230.14 

Cornerstone Mortgage #2 Balance as of 12/1/24:  $ 17,900.84 

Thank you for your pledges to the ministry of Lakeview as we enter the new year. 

Happy New Year! 

Karen Baumann, Treasurer 

Contributions to the Lakeview Operating fund can be 
made during offering, by using the giving envelopes in 
the main aisle, via automatic bill pay at your bank, 
online using the Pushpay app or the QR code here.  

Your generosity is deeply appreciated! 
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The Open and Affirming Coalition of the United 
Church of Christ advocates for the lesbian, gay, 
bisexual and transgender community in the UCC, and 
equips UCC congregations to become effective 
witnesses to Christ’s extravagant welcome.  

https://openandaffirming.org/about/ 

Lakeview’s Mission:  We are a people 
called by God to intentionally 
welcome, nurture and send, so that 
we can grow God’s church.  

Lakeview’s Vision:  Reaching Out 
Through God’s Spirit by                                         
Involving, Serving, and Learning 
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DO YOU KNOW LAKEVIEW’S LEADERSHIP TEAM? 

Position  Name   Primary Contact    Secondary  

Pastor  Todd Peterson 513-283-3425    pastor@lakeviewucc.com 
Admin/Dir. of Music Natalie Nolte 513-683-2073    info@lakeviewucc.com 
Director of Instr. Music Irina Hall 513-753-0377 
Children, Youth   

& Family Ministry Corey Nieman 513-262-9381 cyfministry@lakeviewucc.com 
Child Care Faith Colwell 513-320-3255 
 
 

Executive Committee 

 Moderator/President         Steve Mays        scmays1@gmail.com  
 Vice Moderator/V.P.         Adam Paul        adampaul.ap@gmail.com          
 Past Moderator/Past Pres  Fred Wood        484-881-2297   
 Treasurer           Karen Baumann        513-732-6880 
Assistant Treasurer Rosemary Ennis 513-265-2579   
Recording Secretary  Sarah Huber sarah.nicole.huber@gmail.com 
Financial Secretary Janet & Steve Friedhoff 513-235-5066       
Facilities Coordinator Vacant 
  
Additional Elected positions  

PACT Comm. Members: Bob Sandman 513-473-6092 
 Rob Schorry 
 Sarah McOsker 
  
Standing Committees (contact person) / Delegates 

Assoc/Conf. Delegate Lisa Barrows 828-489-2726  
Alternate Delegate Ann Tsui 513-683-8329 513-470-4507  
A.I.M. (Action in Mission) Sandee McAlpine 513-398-7107   
Fellowship  Steve Friedhoff  513-247-0933  
Membership  Linda Overholt  513-515-8870  
Music Chris Ennis 513-459-9504 513-404-2272  
Publicity Vacant 
Worship  Vacant  

https://openandaffirming.org/about/


SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

  

 
 

 

 

1 

12:00P-AA-FH 
7:00P-NarAnon–rm7 
 

2 

7P-AA-FH 
7P-Al Anon –rm8 

3 

 

4 
 
8:30A-AA– rm 8 

5 

10:15A-Worship    
      Service 
10A-Harmony-             
     rm8/9, CR, FH 
11:30A- Harmony   
     mtg- rm 7 
 

6 

Preschool Resumes 

11:00A- AA- FH 
6:30P-Girl Scouts

-Rm 8 
6:30P-BSA-FH 
7:00P- AA - CR 
 
Irina on Vacation 

7 

5:30P- Cub 
Scouts– Den 
Mtgs–various 

8P-AA-CR 
8P-AA –FH 

8 
 
10A-Quilters-CR 
12:00P-AA-FH 
6:30P– Girl Scouts-

rm8 
6:30- Handbells 
7:00P-NarAnon–rm7 
7:30P- Chancel 

Choir 

9 

5PM– Preschool 
Open House 

7P-AA-FH 
7P-Al Anon –CR 
 
 

10 

 

11 

8:30A-AA– rm 8 

 

 

12 

10:15A-Worship    
      Service   
11:30a-“Undeck    
        the Halls” 
12:00-Lunch n   
       Learn—rm 8 
1:00pm– Lumos  
      Auditions 

13 

11:00A- AA- FH 
6p- Girl Scouts-

rm8 
6:30P-BSA-FH 
7:00P- AA - CR 
7:30P– Lumos  
   Callbacks-CE 

kitchen/rm 7 

14 

5:30P- Cub 
Scouts– Pack 
Mtg– Sanct. 

8P—AA –FH 
8P-AA-narthex 

15 
 
10A-Quilters-CR 
12:00P-AA-FH 
6:30P– Girl Scouts-

rm8 
6:30- Handbells 
7:00P-NarAnon–rm7 
7:30P- Chancel 

Choir 
 

16 

7P-AA-FH 
7P-Al Anon –rm8 
 
 

17 
 

18 
 

8:30A-AA– rm 8 

 

19                    

10:15A-Worship    
      Service 
10A-Harmony-             
     rm8/9, CR, FH 
1P– Lumos  
      Rehearsal 
 
 
 
 
 

20 

MLK,Jr Day 

Office Closed 

11:00A- AA- FH 
6:30P-BSA-FH 
7:00P- AA - CR 
7P– Lumos –rm 7 
8P– Lumos– Sanct 

21 
 
5:30P- Cub 

Scouts– Den 
Mtgs–various 

8P—AA –rm8 
8P-AA-rm 7     
 

22 
 
10A-Quilters-CR 
12:00P-AA-FH 
6:30P– Girl Scouts-

rm8 
6:30- Handbells 
7:00P-NarAnon–rm7 
7:30P- Chancel 

Choir 

23 
 
7P-AA-CR 
7P-Al Anon –rm8 
7P– Lumos  
Rehearsal–Sanct. 

24 

5P– Cub Scout 
Game Night– 
FH 

25 

8:30A-AA– rm 8 

12P– Cub Scout 
Pinewood 
Derby– FH 

26 

10:15A- Worship  
     Service 
1P– Lumos  
      Rehearsal 
 
  Irina returns 

27 
11:00A- AA- FH 
6:30P-BSA-FH 
7:00P- AA - CR 
7P– Lumos –rm 7 
8P– Lumos– Sanct 

28 
 
5:30P- Cub 

Scouts– Den 
Mtgs–various 

8P—AA –FH 
8P-AA-CR 

29 
 
10A-Quilters-CR 
12:00P-AA-FH 
6:30P– Girl Scouts-

rm8 
6:30- Handbells 
7:00P-NarAnon–rm7 
7:30P- Chancel 

Choir 

30 
 
7P-AA-CR 
7P-Al Anon –rm8 
7P– Lumos  
Rehearsal–Sanct. 

31  

JAN 2024 LUCC Calendar of Events 
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